
Chairman Gene Neidermyer called the May 11, 2023 meeting of the Earl Township Sewer Authority to order at 6:35 p.m. Present were Gene Neidermyer, Jim Leonard, Tony Gay, Floyd Grove and Reade Witman. Also present were Noah Zimmerman (Operator), Dan Becker, (Engineer) and William Cassidy (Solicitor).
Jim made a motion to approve the April 13, 2023 minutes.  Reade seconded the motion, and all voted yes.
An executive session was held from 6:25 pm – 6:31 pm, immediately prior to the meeting, to discuss personnel wages.  Floyd made a motion to approve a pay increase for Joy, which will be effective in the next pay period.  Tony seconded the motion and all voted yes.  Currently, 50% of Joy’s wages are paid by the Township, 40% by the Earl Township Sewer Authority and 10% by the Water Heights Water Authority.

Bob Longley was present to discuss the updated insurance policy with the Authority.  After it was reviewed, Floyd made a motion to approve the insurance policy as presented, contingent upon the deductible decreasing.  Jim seconded the motion and all voted yes.

John Sauder, 875 West Main Street, the ninety (90) days of daily meter readings were reviewed.  They were within their purchased capacity after the water leak was fixed on February 21st.

Joy reported that DAJOS Properties LLC, 199 Quality Circle, was issued an invoice for one (1) additional EDU and was required to complete an additional ninety (90) days of daily meter readings. Neither the payment of one (1) additional tapping fee for the EDU nor the 90 days of readings have been received. The Authority directed Solicitor Cassidy to issue a letter to them.
York Building Products recently emailed the Engineer regarding the flow metering requirements.  However, the Authority has not received a response to the April 20, 2023 correspondence requiring the purchase of additional sanitary sewer capacity.  Floyd made a motion directing Solicitor Cassidy to issue a letter to York Building Products, reminding them of their obligations and requesting their appearance at the next meeting.  Reade seconded the motion and all voted yes.

Jim made a motion to approve the Project 2/3 Tapping Fee Resolution #2023-05 to increase the tapping fee to Eleven Thousand Dollars ($11,000.00) per EDU.  Reade seconded the motion and all voted yes.

Jim made a motion to approve the release of Aaron Beiler’s maintenance Guaranty, in the amount of Six Thousand Six Hundred Ninety Dollars and Twenty-Four Cents ($6,690.24), and any remaining escrow funds after all professional fees services have been paid.  Floyd seconded the motion and all voted yes.
Floyd made a motion to approve the Mark Weaver, 171 Tower Road, Grinder Pump Easement & Maintenance Agreement.  Reade seconded the motion and all voted yes.  The Grinder Tank is installed and completed.
Jim made a motion to approve the Project 1 meter replacement for approximately Five Thousand Seven Hundred Dollars ($5,700.00).  Tony seconded the motion and all voted yes.

Sewer Operators Report presented by Noah Zimmerman
1. The Plant was within permit limits for April.  
2. Sam Ringler Trucking hauled 154,000 gallons of bio-solids in April.

3. The hauled in waste was 335,150 gallons and $11,730.00 revenue was received in April.

4. The Project 1 Valve Project Phase 3 Construction Total is $41,370.71.  The project started on May 1st and is going well.  The rented equipment was returned Monday to avoid the monthly rental cost and since it will only take 2 aqdditional weeks to complete the project after all materials are available.
Engineer’s Report presented by Dan Becker
1. The Landings at Garden Spot Reserve:  Becker received revised record drawings and issued a review letter on March 31, 2023.  Based upon the information provided on the Record Drawings, it appears that there are two pipe runs that have been installed at slopes less than the allowable PADEP minimum slopes of 0.40%.
2. Kinzer Avenue Pump Station Upgrade:  At the April 2023 Authority meeting, the Authority rejected all bids received via PennBid on March 29, 2023 due to the high costs.  Becker notified all bidders of bid rejection on April 19, 2023.  Becker met with Authority staff on April 18, 2023 and have had several subsequent phone conversations with staff to review potential cost saving measures.  Becker will revise the bidding documents accordingly and has prepared an updated bidding and construction schedule.  
3. York Building Products:  Since York Building Products did not comply with the requirements detailed in the Authority’s March 2, 2023 correspondence, the Authority notified them that additional sewer capacity needs to be purchased on April 20, 2023.  Becker notified York Building Products that they need to request relief from the Authority regarding additional capacity purchase if they choose to do so.

4. Weaver Custom Woodworking/Tractor Supply:  As a reminder, both properties are required to connect to the Authority’s sanitary sewer facilities after the Robert Martin project sanitary sewer facilities are dedicated to the Authority.  These are two of the properties that should receive mandatory connection notices from the Township as a result of the Robert Martin sanitary sewer dedication.  The Mark Weaver property was connected to the Authority’s sanitary sewer facilities on April 24, 2023.

5. Garden Spot Village Ranck Road Project:  The Authority approved the sanitary sewer design as noted in Becker’s February 17, 2023 review letter.  The sanitary sewer financial security shall be established at $31,262.00.  Becker attended the preconstruction meeting on April 21, 2023 and is in the process of reviewing sanitary sewer facility shop drawings.  The access easement agreement needs to be recorded.

Monthly Reporting Items

Project 1:

1. Monthly Flows to New Holland: Average daily flows for April: 45,249 gpd (compared to March’s 42,746 gpd and February’s 43,986 gpd).  Eastern Service Area average daily flows for April: 1,316 gpd (compared to March’s 362 gpd and February’s 403 gpd).
Project 2/3:
1. MEMHP:   Reported average daily flow for April: 6,452 gpd (compared to March’s 6,501 gpd and February’s 9,397 gpd).
2. GSV: Reported average daily flows for April: 71,900 gpd (compared to March’s 61,718 gpd and February’s 91,576 gpd).  Average total daily flow for April was above the guaranteed 62,869 gpd, so no Guarantee of Capacity Fee assessed for April.  Memory facility flows continue to be below the projected 11 EDUs.
3. Monthly STP flows: Reported average daily flows for April: 319,900 gpd (compared to March’s 327,600 gpd and February’s 324,500 gpd).  
4. Flows from WVA:  Average daily recorded flows for April: 128,270 gpd (compared to March’s 142,029 gpd and February’s 139,632 gpd).  
5. Connection and Permitting Tracking:  Two new EDU connections in April (Mark Weaver property).  For 2023, a total of 3 EDU’s were purchased for 2 properties (3 ETSA and 0 WVA EDUs).
The balances for the delinquent accounts were:


Project #1 - $  2,939.57
Project #3 - $37,580.31
The April receipts were:



Project #1 - $   50,989.99
Project #3 - $ 115,184.48
Floyd made a motion to approve the disbursements of checks #3482 - #3492 for Project 1 in the amount of $13,395.38 and checks #7747 – #7768 for Project 3 in the amount of $98,080.77.  Reade seconded the motion and all voted yes.

Meeting adjourned at 7:30 pm
Respectfully submitted,

Joy M Oberholtzer

Appointed Secretary/Treasurer

